
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 23 November 2021, 
Via Zoom commencing at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Frank Stevenson (FS) _ Vice Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)
Iain Matheson (IM) 
John Bowman (JB)
APOLOGIES
Councillor I James (IJ)

IN ATTENDANCE
John Andrews (JA)
Alistair Godfrey (AG)
Councillor A Jarvis (AJ)

Councillor G Laing (GL)
Number of public attending:  6
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the Zoom meeting.
 
1. APOLOGIES
 
Apologies received from Moira Hutchison, Alison Hood and Councillor James.
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
Acceptance of the Minute of the 28 September 2021 meeting was agreed, proposed, and seconded by FS and IM.
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) CTLR – This item will be discussed further under Item 6 however as Councillor James is not in attendance the issue of Scarth Road being unsuitable for.  ACTION:  Carried Forward IJ investigate.
ii) Storage Units near the Luncarty Juniors football pitch. JA advised this matter seems to have settled down a bit, although lots of signs littering the verges regarding works access.  Thought to have come from work carried out under the Arches.  This matter will remain open for the time being.

iii) Damaged Road signs - IJ provided an updated saying he had reported the issue again regarding the North End of the village and the Welcome to Luncarty Sign.  Action:  IJ contacted the Roads Department again.
iv) Pelican/Pedestrian Crossing – No further update at present.  JB will chase up again regarding setting up a site meeting.

v) It was noted a Public Inquiry will go ahead in relation to the closure of a core path at Denmarkfield.  A date has not been arranged yet.

4.     COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

EC emailed the new locality Inspector who advised the Police do not have access to Zoom however if we felt we needed their help to contact them.  In the meantime we will continue forwarding copies of Agenda’s and Minutes for their information.

5. 
(a)  PLANNING UPDATE
No planning update for our area this month.
(b) TREASURERS REPORT
£358.40 currently in the bank.  It was noted the annual top up grant had not been credited to the bank account.  
6.      CTLR
BAM have been appointed as the main contractors for the building of the CTLR.  Craig Viviani, Community Engagement Officer spoke for a few moment advising he was the Community Engagement Officer and asked if anyone had questions they could be raised via email and he will answer them or join another meeting to discuss. BAM are happy to be help out and use their Construction procurement supply chain to help locally.
7. LANGLANDS PARK
GB commented the park had been flooded again at the Play Park site.  GB  confirmed he met with Community Greenspace, and the Leaseholders who have the football pitches on a long lease earlier in the year.  The School PTA complained of a strong smell of stagnant water.  Assurances were received from the Council this was just run off water from the trees at that back.   Carried forward.  GB to e-mail Councillor James again.
8. ACTIVE TRAVEL ROUTE

FS, GB met with Andrew Barrie, PKC and the Engineers to walk around the village following the proposed route of the cycle path to join up with the cycle path at the south of the village.  These proposals are all at a very early stage and a long way to go.  The proposed site of the bridge over the Schohie Burn, west of The Crescent between The Crescent and the cottages.  It is proposed the route would be along Coats Drive, Taypark Road, up the hill to the recycling bins, crossing over Marshall Way, along the site of the school joining the existing cycle/walking path towards Luncary House Care Home, the route would continue on Marshall Way before joining Fairview and then joining the existing route. Member of public advised the path towards Luncarty House Care Home has no street lighting and floods a lot.  
The first concept design has been sent to Local Landowners for comments plus the Stanley Development Trust.  The Community Council will also make comment on the design stage before it is issued to the wider public.   Detailed planning will be much further down the line.  This will be a very long process and will involve discussions on how to fund the construction. 

GB asked how pavement sharing would work and if it could work, and if the pavements would need to be widened.  

9.
ROADS
It was noted the road signs were not erected at Coldrochie Farm.  Question was raised regarding signs for cyclists towards Downhill – it was thought signs were in place but this would be checked.  FS advised he would check the signage next time he was out cycling. 
It was noted U32 road (heading towards Tullybelton from Letham Farm House) as more and more traffic has been using the road, the road has become much poorer.  Mention was made of adding this to PKC Portal however GL said he would move it forward as this is part of Balfour Beatty snagging programme.  Action:  EC to forward email to G Laing.

10.  LUNCARTY & REDGORTON IN BLOOM

IM confirmed the winter plants had been planted.  The Christmas Tree due for delivery on 29 November 2021.  No public switching on of lights this year.  400 daffodil bulbs will be planted soon and anyone interested in assisting are welcome.

GL advised a one off rural grant for events will be available soon to apply for funds – by ward area.  IM advised they had created a just giving page for the cost of the Christmas Tree.

Summer plants have been ordered for delivery in April 2022.
11.
CORRESPONDENCE
Nothing specific – mainly emails relating to information either locally or relating to issues out with our area.   
9.     CORE PATHS
No update. 
13.   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

GB advised the Remembrance Service at the War Memorial was well attended this year. 

The path which goes down the burn from the cycle path to the river path will be excluded from the East field fence boundary so that it will permanently be open to members of the public for walking and cycling.
 
Ellie Corsie, Friends of Denmarkfield joined the meeting to provide an update of the Rewilding Project.  Fencing was erected with barbed wire top and bottom. This is necessary as they plan to occasionally have conservation animals (pigs and cattle) in the two lower fields to maintain a mosaic of species rich grassland, scrub and mature trees. Although barbed wire is not ideal it is a necessary evil to ensure that the animals don’t escape which will be increasingly important as the south Luncarty development encroaches closer to the project.  It is anticipated they will only be in the field for 2 or 3 months per year and public footpaths will be temporarily closed within the field during this time.  JA asked if Dave Stubbs, Community Greenspace had been consulted regarding this plan.  Ms Corsie said she would contact him.  Clear signage would be erected to ensure people did not venture into the field.
The Friends of Denmarkfield and Luncarty Primary School will be planting trees and shrubs on Sunday 28 November 2021 – all welcome to join in.
The community allotment and orchard space has been designed and they are applying for funding for this currently. It has been offset from the electricity pylons to try and reduce their visual impact.  The field at the main house has been granted temporary serviture to BAM.  A shallow scrape has been created to provide an intermittently wet habitat which will benefit amphibians, plants, birds and plants.

JA asked if any date had been given as to when the Railway Bridge would be repaired.  GB advised this was covered last month, and that currently this would be undertaken in Autumn 2022 however, if an earlier opportunity arose, it could repaired earlier.  GL asked if all correspondence could be forwarded to himself and he would take the matter forward.

11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· 25 January 2022
 

(Meeting closed at 20.40)


